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Dear Parents/Carers

We’ve been getting into the festive spirit
here at Isaac Newton over the past few
weeks. Christmas trees and decorations
have been going up all around school and
it’s been getting rather competitive
regarding who can create the best
‘Christmas Door’! I have to say that Class
11 (Miss Meads) have particularly
impressed me with their door- you can see
from the picture that they have created
some beautiful snow globe themed
decorations! I was slightly less impressed
however when I returned to work on
Wednesday (after not being in school on
Tuesday) to find that my own door had |
been decorated. I will leave you all to
consider which one of these pictures is my
office door!

We also had our Christmas dinner this
week. It was great to see so many children
making the most of this and having had a
dinner myself, I can safely say that the
quality of the food was excellent! I would
also like to say a huge thank you to Mrs
Pask and all our midday meals supervisors i
and servers. They have all been
INCREDIBLE over the past few months &

and have ensured that we have been able
to continue to provide hot meals safely and
effectively despite Covid-19 restrictions!
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Despite all of the Christmas ‘goings on’,
we’ve still managed to find some time to
produce some excellent work. A couple of
my highlights this week are some writing
produced by Dylan in Mrs Clark’s class
and some ‘green screen’ work that has been going on in Mrs
Brownlie’s class. I couldn’t work out what was going on when I
walked past her classroom and saw a giant piece of green fabric
over her whiteboard. I went in to investigate and saw some of the
computing work that they had been doing! Fantastic!
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Finally, Year 6 have yet again wowed me with some of their
work. They brought down their pastel artwork to show me and I
couldn’t help but give out some of my headteacher award stickers
for such incredible pieces!

This will be my last newsletter prior to the Christmas break. I
would like to thank all of the staff here at school for their
continued hard work- especially with all of the challenges that
Covid-19 has thrown at them! The children are extremely
fortunate to have such wonderful people working with them each
and every day.

I sincerely hope that you all manage to spend some quality time
with your families and loved ones over Christmas. It has been an
incredibly difficult year for everyone but hopefully we are now
starting to see some ‘light at the end of the tunnel’! I look
forward to seeing you all in the New Year and welcoming the
children back to school on Monday 4™ January. Merry
Christmas to you all!

Chris Heathcote

(fdeutlt,

Headteacher

Ordering School Meals

After the Christmas holidays school meals must be paid for and
ordered online through 'Ideal Meals', our school food provider. A
letter has been sent out to Parents/ Carers explaining this.
Unfortunately payments can no longer be made via the school
office.

A guide is also available on our school website: https:/
isaacnewton.eschools.co.uk/.../december _2020/525095.

The new term begins on Monday 4th January. Please ensure that
you have ordered your school meals for this week by Thursday
17th December (last day of this term).

If you need any further support or have any questions then please
contact the school office.

Christmas Supermarket Vouchers
The school will receive funding from the Government to provide

each child who is eligible for Free School Meals (Pupil Premium)
with a £35 supermarket voucher for over the Christmas holidays.
A letter has been sent out via the E-Schools app and can also be
found on our school website: https://
isaacnewton.eschools.co.uk/.../fsm.../526579. Please check the
letter if you are unsure as to whether you are eligible.




Letters from School

We are now reducing the number of letters that we send out in
paper form. Please ensure that you have downloaded and logged
into the e-schools app to ensure that your receive all of our
communications. If you do not know your login details then please
contact the school office via email at enquires@isaacnewton-
cit.co.uk. A help guide is also available on our school website:
https://isaacnewton.eschools.co.uk/website/eschools_app_-
_parents_help/499102

We will continue to upload all letters onto the News' section of
our school website also. If you would like a paper copy of any of
the letters then please contact the school office.

Santa Fun Run

This week Mrs Atter and the PE team organised a festive fun run
for all of the children during their PE sessions. All children were
allowed to bring in either a Santa hat or reindeer antlers as part of
their fun run! It was such a pleasure to watch all of the children
having lots of fun, dressed up and running to the music! They even
got presented with a medal from Santa after taking part. Well done
everyone!

Reverse Advent Calendar

Mrs Clark has organised a [g
‘reverse’ advent calendar §
project within school this
Christmas. In November,
every child was given a gift | &
card with a food item on it
and also a date in December
for it to be brought in. All of
these food gifts were then S :
put into a class food box. We have been truly overwhelmed with
the response and cannot believe the generosity of our school
community, despite the challenges that we have all faced recently.
These boxes will now be delivered to the Grantham Food Bank
and your contributions will be distributed to those most in need.
Thank you all for your festive community spirit.

Rotary Stars
This week we held a ‘virtual’ Rotary Stars

assembly. Lez and Irvin from the Rotary
Club in Grantham joined me in presenting
the assembly and sharing which children
had been chosen by their class teacher to
receive an award. A Rotary Star award is
given out to one child in each class for
demonstrating excellent citizenship. It was a pleasure to read all of
the reasons that these children had been chosen. So many of them
were demonstrating our school values of kindness, responsibility
and respect! Well done to all of you!

School Car Park
Please can we remind Parents/ Carers not to use the school car
park unless you are a blue badge holder. You are only permitted to

use the school car park if you have a blue badge and are the person
collecting your child. This is to ensure that Parents/ Carers with a
disability do not have to walk long distances to collect their
children.

You are not permitted to use the car park if you are simply being
given a lift by a person with a blue badge. We would ask that in
this instance the blue badge holder parks outside of the school site
and remains in the vehicle whilst the adult who is collecting then
walks onto the school site following our one way system.

We need to keep the number of cars coming into the carpark at a
minimum to ensure the safety of our school community. Thank
you in advance for your support.

‘Test and Trace’ during Christmas
School leaders have been asked to be ‘on call’ up until 23"

December to assist with contract tracing if there is a confirmed
case of Covid-19. As a result, we would ask all Parents/ Carers to
notify the school using our office email address if their child tests
positive for Covid-19 AND their symptoms began within 2 days
(48 hours) of the school closing for Christmas. If your child
develops symptoms on or after Sunday 20™ December then you
DO NOT need to contact the school. Should we have a confirmed
case where a child has shown symptoms within 48 hours of being
in school then we will contact all of the families within that
‘bubble’ to inform them that their child will need to self-isolate.
Please can you ensure that we have your up-to-date contact details
before we break up for Christmas so that we are able to contact
you if required.

Our school office email address is enquiries@isaacnewton-
cit.co.uk. Please contact us via this if you need to inform us of a

4 positive Covid test during the Christmas holidays.

¥ Christmas Videos
L¥ A letter went out last week explaining what classes will be doing

over the festive period. If your child’s class is producing a
Christmas video then these will be shared via Microsoft Teams
(Years 3 and 4) or ‘Evidence Me’ (EYFS). If you do not know
how to access these platforms then please get in touch via the
school office. As with Christmas performances, please can we ask
that Parents/ Carers DO NOT share any of these recordings on
social media. They are for you to view via the platforms in school.
Thank you for your understanding.

Parent Communications

Last Friday, we had to close the school early due to the snow. It is
always the decision that a headteacher dreads the most! However,
adult and pupil safety is the most important thing and by closing
the school early we were able to ensure that Parents/ Carers could
travel to and from school and collect their children safely.

We have worked hard to improve our parent communications over
the past year and now regularly use Facebook, text messages, the
school website, email and our E-Schools app. Last Friday a
message went out to ALL Parents/ Carers via text to inform you of
the early closure. We also sent an email and a message via the E-
Schools app. Finally we posted a message on Facebook.

If you did not receive any of these communications then it is likely
that we do not have your correct contact details on our system.
Please ensure that these are updated via the school office.




School Term Dates:

Term 1: Thursday 3™ September 2020 — Thursday 22" October 2020
Term 2: Monday 2™ November 2020 - Thursday 17" December 2020
Bank Holidays: Friday 25" & Monday 28" December 2020,
Term 3: Monday 4" January 2021 - Friday 12" February 2021
Term 4: Monday 22" February 2021 - Wednesday 31* March 2021
Bank Holidays: Good Friday 2" April & Easter Monday 5™ April 2021
Term 5: Monday 19" April 2021 - Friday 28" May 2021
Bank Holidays: Monday 3™ May & Monday 31° May 2021
Term 6: Monday 7" June 2021 - Wednesday 21% July 2021
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Meet our expert

Pete Badh is a writer with over 10+ years in research
and analysis. Working within a specialist area for

‘West Yorkshire Police, Pete has contributed work

‘which has been pivotal in sfully winning high
profile cases in court as well as writing as a subject
matter axpart for industry handbooks.




